

June 14, 2019

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Andrew Berman

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

**PRESIDENT** 

Arthur Levin

**VICE PRESIDENT** 

Trevor Stewart

**VICE PRESIDENT** 

Kyung Choi Bordes

**SECRETARY / TREASURER** 

Allan G. Sperling

**TRUSTEES** 

Mary Ann Arisman Tom Birchard

Richard Blodgett Jessica Davis

Cassie Glover

David Hottenroth

Anita Isola John Lamb

Justine Leguizamo

Leslie S. Mason

Ruth McCov

Andrew S. Paul

Robert Rogers

Katherine Schoonover

Marilyn Sobel

Judith Stonehill

Naomi Usher

Linda Yowell

F. Anthony Zunino III

232 EAST 11TH STREET NEW YORK NY 10003 212 475-9585 WWW.GVSHP.ORG Hon. Sarah Carroll, Chair New York City Landmarks Preservation Commission One Centre Street, 9<sup>th</sup> floor New York, NY 10007

Re: 4 St. Mark's Place, application for a Modification of Bulk pursuant to Section 74-79 of the Zoning Resolution.

Dear Chair Carroll,

Village Preservation reiterates its position in opposition to the transfer of air rights from the Hamilton Holly House, an 1831 Federal Style town house, to the proposed office tower at the corner of St. Mark's Place and Third Avenue. We maintain that any benefits to this largely restored 1831 individual landmark are not worth an even larger building beyond the as-of-right allowance at the gateway to the historic East Village.

In reviewing the "revised" application, almost nothing has changed with the design of 3 St. Mark's Place compared with what was presented at the public hearing on April 9<sup>th</sup>. Most of the Commissioners at the hearing asked that the upper sections be set back further. The only such change is that the two middle sections were moved back slightly solely at the eastern end, effectively making an angle change rather than moving the setback sections further out of view. The goal of the bulk waiver of improving the relationship between the new building and the landmark and historic buildings to the East is still sorely lacking in this "revised" version.

We therefore urge the Commission to reject this application for what amounts to the owner receiving financial gain for a landmark already mostly restored, as it would be at the expense of the surrounding neighborhood.

Sincerely.

Andrew Berman

**Executive Director**